








Heard and Seen Around Column

Many people had a good time in the Museum talking
with others after taking the Drive-it- Yourself House Tour.
Our new Town Historian Raymond Houghton came in and
introduced himself. We had not known that Joe Allgaier
resigned as Historian.

A man came in to see if we had an old map of the
Town because he goes around with a metal detector
searching for treasure - Betty VanOostenbrugge said that
we did, and sold it to him.

Another man came in to see if we knew anything
about a local man back in the late 1800°s who had written
a book about Howe Cavems? No, we didn’t, but he told us
a lot about our local caves.

One woman came in to check the Tour to make sure
that her house was not on the Tour!

Dorothy B. Brown gave the Museum a beautiful black
wool Victorian cape. Marian Davis said we did not have a
cape like it.

Joe Lamprecht presented the Museum with his late
wife Judy’s collection of 1920 - 1940’s dresses. The Mu-
sepm Committee plans to display them in the near future.

Lois Dillon and Kathleen Newkirk, Editors
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-~cnildhood Treasures; Toys from the Past.” This fascinat-
ing exhibit was largely put together with the vintage toys
loaned by many of our members, along with items from
our permanent collection. Marian Davis and myself spent
many hours arranging and setting up the displays. It was
fun to work with so many great toys. Each Sunday Betty
Van Oostenbrugge arranged for Museum hostesses to
watch over the exhibit and greet guests, and answer ques-
tions.

On two Sundays in July and August, Lois Dillon,
Historic Resources Chairman organized and promoted the
“Drive it Yourself Tour of Selected Historic Houses and
Sites in the Town of Bethlehem”. There were many people
who enjoyed the Tour.

Through the efforts of Howard Gmelch and Connie
Mulligan we have a new updated Year Book.

Lastly, I would like to remind you that it is the volun-
teers that make our Museum work. I would like to thank
all of you who have
helped, and will look
forward to others assist-
ing us in the coming
year.

Sincerely,
Ann VanDervort
President, BHA
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